Letter to Barts Trust CEO Alwen Williams

Chief Executive: Alwen.Williams@bartshealth.nhs.uk; 

@A_WilliamsNHS; @NHSBartsHealth ‏; 020 7092 5375
CC: Len Hockey, Secretary of Unite across all Bart’s Health hospitals: len.hockey@unitetheunion.org and Linda Taaffe, secretary of Waltham Forest Trades Council, lindataaffe66@btinternet.com
Dear Ms Williams, Chief Executive of the Barts Trust,

RE: request for you to intervene on behalf of low-paid workers immediately
I am writing to appeal to you to call on private contractor Serco to bring the current strike by porters, domestics, security and catering staff to an end by immediately meeting the modest demands of Unite the Union.

The union is calling for a 30p an hour pay rise for low-paid workers who are vital to the hospitals. It is unacceptable that workers playing such vital roles are forced to strike for such a modest pay rise. Supporters around the world are shocked that the biggest health trust in Britain relies for the safe-running of its hospitals on contracted workers on such low pay rates.

Last year Serco made a profit of £82 million. There is no question of them not being able to afford this modest pay rise.

The Trust aims to provide “safe and compassionate care to our patients”. It is clear to us that this is impossible while Serco is showing no compassion to the low-paid staff struggling to provide these services while unable to live on the poverty pay rates.

On your website you say that you have “been working closely with our partner Serco to ensure that we have robust contingency plans in place to keep our services running and our patients safe during this time.” But the strike is showing how important the role these workers play is in keeping the hospitals clean and in making sure everything is where it needs to be when it needs to be there. It is clear to hospital visitors and staff that no such plans are in place and that Serco is not fit to run our health services.

We urge you to please act immediately to bring Serco to the table with Unite to end this strike by alleviating the plight of low-paid workers. We will not desist from campaigning to back these workers.

Yours sincerely,

Name:

Email:

Postal address:

